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I am Vice President of EDUCAUSE, a national not-for-profit professional association for college and university computer and network administrators. Our membership includes about 2,000 campuses, ranging from community colleges to large research universities to supercomputer centers to statewide systems.

On behalf of our members, we urge the Department of Education to direct special care to the rules written for enforcement of Section 493 of the Higher Education Opportunity Act (HEOA). In particular, we refer to the requirement for all institutions to (a) develop plans, including the use of technology-based deterrents, for combating copyright infringement on campus networks, and (b) offer alternatives to unauthorized content distribution. The details of these rules can have a significant negative impact on the ability of our members to continue operating campus networks with the cost-effectiveness, efficiency, openness, security, stability, and innovation that are essential to research and instruction.

With respect to (a), we ask the Department to follow the guidance of the Conference Report accompanying the legislation, which correctly observes that technologies move quickly from drawing board to obsolescence, and concludes: "The Conferees intend for each institution to retain the authority to determine what its particular plans for compliance with this Section will be." Provision of appropriate network technology is one of the great challenges of today's colleges and universities, and only the most flexible interpretation of Section 493 will enable our campuses to maintain the level of excellence needed in this increasingly competitive world.

Regarding (b), offering alternatives to unauthorized content distribution, the Department should be aware that many campuses have provided alternatives (e.g., initiated site licenses with commercial vendors of online content) only to have the service go out of business or abandon the site-based marketing model. Moreover, new approaches for the legitimate distribution of digital entertainment are constantly emerging, some within just the past month. Again, maximum flexibility should be the principle for determining compliance with this provision of Section 493.

For many years, EDUCAUSE community members and staff have been directly and intensively engaged with the entertainment industry, with technology vendors, and with a wide range of on- and off-campus experts in an effort to find mutually acceptable approaches to the problem of Internet-based copyright infringement. As the Department works to develop the rules required in enforcing Section 493 of HEOA, we ask to be included in your deliberations and to nominate participants on any related negotiated rulemaking panel.

Sincerely,

MARK LUKER
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